
 

 
 

Monthly Business Meeting - Summary of Minutes 
(Detailed minutes, recorded by the clerk, are located in the Secretary’s Office) 

 
The Monthly Business Meeting was held on June 8, 2016. (1) Bro. Steve gave a "Pastor's 
Report" listing upcoming events/activities such as: (a) participating in the "Operation In As 
Much-Kentucky" by helping to add school supplies in the backpack programs in Marion and 
Taylor Counties (b) the upcoming Sunday morning sermons will be of the subject "Close 
Encounters with Jesus", (c) he will have the 3rd Mayberry Bible Study series on the last four 
Sunday evenings in July, (d) Father's Day will be observed on July 19th with no Evening 
services that day so families can enjoy being together, (e) the "Back to School Bash" is 
tentatively being planned for July 29th, (f) the annual Men's Skeet Shoot is tentatively 
scheduled for August 19th with Bro. Don Hamlin (a former Minister of Music and Youth in 
the mid to late 1980's) providing the message and planning to look up the "Time Capsule" 
buried when he was here, with the help of the youth of that time. (2) Jim Sabo, Sr., as a 
representative of the Deacons, made a motion that a "Focus Group" be organized in order to 
plan for and proceed with renovation of the Old Fellowship Hall with the following names 
being submitted that have agreed to form this group: McKenzie Hardin, Josh Veatch, and 
Donnie Veatch. The motion was discussed, voted on and approved. McKenzie Hardin made 
a modion to add the following people to the Focus Group in order to have a representative of 
all groups that would be using the renovated area: Tracy Cochran (AWANA), Kim Skaggs 
(GAs), Shirley Skaggs (Mission Friends), Nick Cobb (RAs), Erin Cox (Youth), and David 
England (Deacon). This was discussed, voted on, and approved. Ernest Carol Taylor added a 
comment that the Trustee Committee can approve spending up to $2,000 without bringing it 
before the church for approval. 
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